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Because of You
There are children living sad, stormy lives,

Who will have moments of pure happiness, pure childhood, 

Because of you!

There will be students, reading and writing with joy,

For the first time…...because of you!

There will be children, realizing at least for a moment,

That they are pure gold……because of you!

There will be students dusting off their forgotten dreams,

And thinking once more about the stars,

Because of you!

Welcome to the 2008-2009 School Year
_________________________________________________________
Thank You to the Summer Workers
Representing D. C. Everest Teachers Association (DCETA) at the National Education Association Representatiave Assembly in Washington, D. C.:  Shirley Kislow, Gerry Traxler, and Rita Weiske-Johanning.  Also attending retired member Bob Coleman.
Participating in Summer Academy in Milwaukee:  Angela Bockhop and Tina Spiegel

Working at the School House at the Valley Fair: Polly Behrens, Lisa Jacobson, Shirley Kislow, Kathlyne Moore, Sandra Plisch, Tina Spiegel, Deidra Yirkovsky  (Some of these people were accompanied by friends and/or family.)  Thanks to all.

WEAC Member/Saver’s Club Card
All members, except perhaps very new members, should have recently received their 2008-2010 WEAC Member/Saver’s Club card in the mail.  This card is slightly different than the ones received in the past, because it is for two years.  It is valid from September 1, 2008 through August 31, 2010.  It entitles you to all the benefits of membership.  If you haven’t already done so, activate your card and keep it in your wallet and take advantage of all it offers you.  If you did not get a card, contact Paul Froom, Membership Chair, at the Middle School.    
When you activate your card browse around some of the other areas found at www.weac.org 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

DCETA Executive Committee for 2008-2009 
President:  Angela Bockhop

Past President:  Brian Engebretson

First Vice President:  D. J. Huddleston

Second Vice President:  Brian Engebretson

Third Vice President: Paul Froom

Secretary:  Yolanda Lloyd

Treasurer: Lynn Burzinski

Membership:  Paul Froom

Professional Rights and Responsibilities:  Mark Strehlow

Public Relations:  Mary Beth Maas and Shirley Kislow

Legislative:  Dave Miller and Karl Marquardt

Negotiations:  Fred Yulga
The above people form your Executive Committee.  Along with the Building Representatives they spend a great deal of time above and beyond their teaching duties working for each of you, their colleagues, the teachers of D.C. Everest.  They each live the beliefs the new NEA President Dennis Van Roekel expressed in his address to the national representative assembly this summer (see the following articles). Your support of their efforts is important in maintaining a good working relationship with the Board and the community as a whole.  
An NEA to Remember 
The 2008 National Education Association Representative Assembly (NEA_RA) was a memorable one for many reasons.  The sight of over 12,000 educators and support personnel in one large convention hall is in itself overwhelming.  Add in thousands of others….workers, family members, etc. one knows why the NEA-RA can only be held in large cities.  
This year NEA delegates elected a slate of new officers.  They are:  President, Dennis Van Roekel from Arizona; Vice President, Lily Eskelsen from Utah; and Secretary-Treasurer Becky Pringle from Pennsylvania.  With the election of new officers came many accolades and farewells for the very popular outgoing President Reg Weaver.

RA delegates far exceeded their 2008 RA goal by raising a whopping $1,848,691 for The NEA Fund for Children and Public Education for the fundraising year and at the RA.  Thank you to those DCETA members who donated to the fund through their elected delegates!
The Wisconsin delegation had an outstanding RA.  Wisconsin’s Ray Heideman stepped down from his position as NEA ESP-at large Director as his term limit was reached.  But delegates elected Wisconsin’s Marie Knutson to the same position.  Being elected as a Director is an outstanding achievement.  Wisconsin’s Laura Vernon of Milwaukee, ESP (Educational Support Person) of the Year addressed the RA .  She had been selected from 483,000 candidates!  Laura is one of  WEAC’s 16,000 ESP members in the state.  
Wisconsin sponsored three of the 83 New Business items acted upon by the RA delegates.  All three items passed.  A major item brought the topic of health care coverage to the fore front for the first time as a major new business item.

To top off Wisconsin’s great RA, one of our delegates was lucky enough to have her name drawn as a winner in the NEA Fund.  Each day the RA ends with a drawing from those who have raised dollars for the fund and therefore have had their delegate card placed in the drawing.  The first day’s prize is $5000, the second’s is $10,000, the third’s is $15,000 and the prize on the last day is the choice between a new car or $25,000.  Yes, a Wisconsin delegate had her name drawn and selected the $25,000! 

 Attending a Wisconsin RA or the NEA-RA is an experience that everyone should have at least once.  The 2009 NEA-RA will be in San Diego from July 1-6.  Shirley Kislow and Gerry Traxler have already been elected as state delegates.  DCETA will be able to elect three other local delegates.  Membership has its privileges, if you choose to be involved and seek them.
Notable RA Quotes

President-elect Dennis Van Roekel…. “you soon learn that being a teacher was half the job.  The other half was being part of this organization.  You can’t do half a job.  If you care about the students you teach, if you want to make a difference in their lives, if you want to advocate for what they believe in, you have to go where the decision-makers are.  The education and the Association work are hand in hand, one and the same.”
Teacher of the Year, Michael Geisen (science teacher from Prinewill, Oregon): Geisen told the RA he heard U.S. Secretary of Education Margaret Spellings say, “We can’t water down our accountability system with fancy words like ‘authentic assessment’ and ‘multiple measures.’”  That, he said, is the view from 30,000 feet up, where he has spend a great deal of time since he was selected at the Teacher of the Year, traveling and speaking to groups around the country. But, on the ground, he sees the girl who stays home half of the week taking care of her siblings but who still tries to help her struggling Latino classmates when she does come to school.  He sees the boy struggling with ADHD but determined to go to college and become a teacher, and the girl who’s been physically abused and now has panic attacks in school.  “These students may look like identical little ants from 30,000 feet up, but these are unique and beautiful human beings,’ he said.  “If our assessments are not ‘authentic,’ relevant, or offered in multiple formats, what are we really measuring?”  
NEA Friend of Education Barbara Morgan (Teacher in Space): “On the morning of the Challenger launch, January 1986, thousand of teachers gathered their students around them to watch one of our own, a school teacher, launch on the space shuttle.  These teachers were planning to share Christa’s mission, which was to demonstrate how space exploration and discovery were now a natural part of the students’ lives and their futures.  But instead, the unbelievable happened and these same teachers had to work through this terrible tragedy with their students.  So they shared with their students a lesson of what we should all do after a heartbreaking and horrible failure, and that lesson is this:  If we are trying to do something that is valuable and important, then even if we fail, we should find out what went wrong.  We should find out even more importantly what we did wrong, and they we should try our hardest to fix it, to make things better, and to keep our futures open.  And that is one of our most important jobs as teachers.”

Wisconsin’s Laura Vernan, 2008 ESP of the Year:   “As you know, working in public  education can be challenging.  But it’s worth it.  Public education is the backbone and foundation of society.  You, me and millions of others who work in education are blessed and commissioned with the honor of making a difference in our country by teaching a child.  An we most certainly are not becoming financially rich from this commitment.  How fulfilling, thought it is to witness the results of our work when we see our students succeed.  For that, you deserve praise and

 a big wholehearted thank you!”
That’s Neat!
This year with your help the publishers of this newsletter, Mary Beth Maas and Shirley Kislow, who by the way are never responsible for misprints or spelling errors found in this publication, would like to highlight some ‘neat’ things our members have done.  Teachers seldom get the recognition they deserve because they just don’t tell people about the ‘neat’ things they do professional or personally.  If you know someone we could feature, forward a short article to Mary Beth or Shirley for publication here.  Here are two examples:

WEAC Billboards:  He’s back!  Last spring our own Luke Coenen was seen on a WEAC billboard or two around town.  DCETA was approached by a WEAC public relations person who was seeking local teachers to be featured in a campaign promoting our great schools.  Then President Brian Engebretson convinced Luke to go to the photo shot and represent us.  Well, with the beginning of a new school year, those WEAC billboards are back.  If you take note as you travel around town, you will spot a few different ones featuring different teachers. If you look carefully, you’ll spot “Luke”…as teachers are only noted by first names on the board.  Way to go Luke!  Thank you for representing all of Wisconsin’s great teachers.
Yulga Family Future Teacher Memorial Scholarship:  When their mother Mona (Reichert) Yulga passed away on February 25, 2007, Fred and Jim Yulga established the Yulga Family Future Teacher Memorial Scholarship in the School of Education.  This scholarship commemorates the relationship between the Yulga family, UWSP, and the teaching profession.  Fred, ’71, graduated with a bachelor of science degree in chemistry and a master of education degree.  Fred’s son, Brian, ’04, graduated with a bachelor of science degree in physics and mathematics.  Jim, ’84, graduated with a bachelor of science degree in biology and computer information systems.  Their late brother Don, ’78, also graduated with a bachelor of science degree in biology and computer information systems.  Their father Bernard Yulga attended Central State Teachers College (UWSP) and graduated with a bachelor’s degree in chemistry; Mona earned a bachelor’s degree in education from UW-Whitewater in ’42.  Many of the degrees that the members of the Yulga family earned have included teaching certification or have led to teaching positions.  The family has spanned the educational system, teaching at the high school, technical college, and university levels.

Now these are the kind of  ‘neat’ things we’d like to share with you.  So, if you know of anyone who’s gone somewhere, done something you feel is notable, let us know.

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Watch for DCETA sponsored spots in the Everest football program, the spring sports program, the Band Boosters and the Drama programs.  We are proud to support of students!

We also contributed to the DCE graduation party, which this past spring was a huge success and to the Performing Arts Fund.

That’s NEAT!

